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SAVE THE DATE! 
 
 
Every Tuesday...Line Dancing with Duffy 6-8 PM 
Every Wednesday...3 Chord Guitar Lessons & Jam 
Every Thursday...Queen of Hearts Drawing 7 PM 
Dec 1...Steak Night w/STEEL HORSE BAND 
Dec 6...Wrap presents for Santa 6:30 PM 
Dec 8...Fish & Chips w/JIM ALLEN BAND 
Dec 9...Children’s Christmas Party  
Dec 14...WOTM Christmas Party 6:30 PM 
Dec 15...TRAIL MIX BAND 
Dec 31...NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY 
             Check our website at www.Moose1874.org for updates 
                                *See Flyers for Details* 

 CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Saturday, December 9th 

11 AM—1:00 PM 

Join us for crafts, lunch, and a visit from 

Santa 

Be sure to sign up your child or  

grandchildren by December 1st to  

receive a gift from Santa  

(gifts ages 0-12) 

       NEW YEARS EVE PARTY 

 December 31, 2017  

  See Flyer for Details  

   

 

Ticketed Event-get your tickets from the 

Bartender early! 



DISTRICT #23 LODGES 

 

El Centro #1033 
2310 Myrtle Road 
Imperial CA 92251 
 
Escondido #1874 
Chapter #1310 
25721 Jesmond Dene Rd 
Escondido CA 92026 
 
Kearny Mesa #1852 
Chapter #1337 
3636 Ruffin Road 
San Diego CA 92123 
 
Lemon Grove #1713 
Chapter # 
9062 Memory Lane 
Spring Valley CA 91977- 
 
Mira Mesa #2108 
8670 Miramar Rd Suite T 
San Diego CA 92126 
 
Oceanside #1325 
2017 South Coast Hwy 
Oceanside CA 92054 

 
San Diego #508 
Chapter #002 
1648 30th St 
San Diego CA 92102 

 

 

 
 

LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE #1874 
Phone: 760-745-1874         Fax: 760-745-5501 

BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Governor                Lee White         
Jr. Past Governor             Harvey Higgins    909-224-4097                        
Jr. Governor     Lee Martin 
Prelate                     Dan Papp      760-310-8030 
Administrator               Dale Pulver      760-809-1397              
Treasurer         John Turner          
1 Year Trustee                 Phil Persails 
2 Year Trustee                 Dave Connors 
3 Year Trustee                 Frank Almond 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Sergeant at Arms       Pete Street 
Inner Guard        
Outer Guard         

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
Moose Legion       John Bissell      
Membership            
Application Review              
Endowment Fund                 
Activity Chairman               Bonnie Holbrook    760-807-2334 
Community Service           
Newsletter                    Charly Papp     760-310-8030  

 

                               WOMEN OF THE MOOSE CHAPTER 1310 

 
BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Senior Regent      Heide White  (Pro Tem) 
Junior Graduate Regent   N/A 
Junior Regent      Amber Freeze      760-480-0605 
Sec/Treasurer      Heide White       
Recorder       Charly Papp      760-310-8030 

         APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Guide        Nora Williams     760-741-3362 
Asst. Guide      Evelyn Raedel 

    STANDING COMMITTEES 
Higher Degrees     Susan Huppert 

         CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEES 
Membership Retention   Susan Wice 
Community Service    Shirley Higgins 
Mooseheart/Moosehaven  Sandra Feiock 
Activities/Sports     Bonnie Holbrook 

                                                  AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Cindy Mintz 
Member       Susan Huppert 
Member       Jeanne Pulver       

                                                REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Lydia Persails 
Member       Terry Hache 



If you have changed your  
email address please contact 

Charly Papp at 
Newsletter @ Moose1874.org 
Or Add, Remove or Update at 

www.Moose1874.org 
 
 
 
 

The bulletin  can only reach you if 
we have the correct address 

 

FOR UP-TO-DATE INFORMATION 

ON LODGE OR CHAPTER EVENTS 

VISIT US ON FACEBOOK ! 

@ 

ESCONDIDO MOOSE LODGE 1874 

 

 
           

          Sickness & Distress 
 

           
 
 
         If you, or you, are aware that a Brother LOOM member is sick,   
hospitalized, distressed, or deceased, please notify the Lodge,  
Prelate, Dan Papp, dpapp@camber.com or 760-310-8031. 
         For a WOTM Co-worker please contact Amber Freeze at     
amberescondido@yahoo.com or 760-214-6792.  A “Get Well” card 
will be sent to the sick or  bed-ridden members.  Also, with the   
approval of the  patient,  family and hospital staff, personal visits 
may be  arranged.  With the permission of the patient or family, the 
progress of their condition will be announced at the general     
membership meetings. 
          Getting sick is no fun, so let us know when it  happens to you 
or your loved one so that we may send a little ray of sunshine on an 
otherwise grim situation.  After all, that’s why we’re Moose family.  
Thank you for your help. 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

We know that it is YOU, our members, who make this Lodge 

a success.  We thank the sponsors for recruiting new       

members and would like to say welcome to the November     

additions to our  WOTM members.  Welcome to our Lodge, 

Chapter and Moose Family.   Membership information for 

new LOOM members was not provided at the time of  

publishing. 

A big Escondido Moose WELCOME 
goes to our New Members and a huge 

Thank you to their Sponsors… 

No NEW members this month, but 

THANK YOU to all of you that are taking 

advantage of the 2 year membership 

promotion.  Remember, if you sign up a 

new WOTM member, she can take  

advantage of the 2 year membership  

offer too! 



SucceSSful organizationS… 

Successful people build 
each other up.  They  

motivate, inspire, and push 
each other. Unsuccessful people 
just hate, blame and complain. 

Join us and be a Successful 
Moose member. 



 

   NEWSLETTER  

     BOOSTERS 
 

Diane Bailes (8-18) 
Jim & Jean Blythe (1-18) 
Nancy Browning (1-18) 
Marge Crawford (7-18) 
Bob Fleck (8-18) 
Pat Green (2-18) 
Kim Gregory (8-18) 
Harvey & Shirley Higgins (1-18) 
John & Carolyn Kirk (3-18) 
Dale & Donna Kissinger (1-18) 
Dan & Charly Papp (3-18) 
Dale & Jeanne Pulver (2-18) 
Ben Smith (7-18) 
June Tavernier (9-18) 
Ed & Myrna Taylor (3-18) 
Judy Wayne (1-18) 
 
 
 
Thank you for your support.  

  

 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP TO 
PRINT AND MAIL OUR   

NEWSLETTER TO MEMBERS 
WHO DO NOT USE            

COMPUTERS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider becoming a Booster. 

Your donation ($10 per person) 
helps make it possible to print the 

Newsletter and MAIL it to ALL  
members without email.  We need 
YOUR help to make sure all mem-

bers know what’s  

happening at our Lodge. 

      Governor’s Corner                  

 

November 29, 2017 

 

          2017 is quickly coming to a close. Can’t remember a year that 
has flown past so fast! Are you working on your Christmas list? 
Consider adding your name to the list and gift yourself by paying 
your dues. Have you sponsored your children? Why not pay their 
dues as well? It’s a great gift. We have a LOOM special. If you   
renew for two years, you pay only $85 (savings of $15).  Do not pay 
online – bring a check to the Lodge, payable to LOOM 1874 or you 
can mail it to the lodge at Moose Lodge 1874, 25721 Jesmond Dene 
Road, Escondido, CA 92026.  Please add your Membership     

Number in the Memo Area.  

The Honoring Our Community Heroes Campaign is still in full force. You can 
sponsor a Community Hero (Armed Services, Fire Fighter, or Police member). Their first 
year’s membership is free. As a thank you, you will receive a special lapel pin presented to 
you by your lodge.  See the flyer in the newsletter for more info.  

We honored our veteran’s at a special ceremony on Friday, November 9th. They 
received a special lapel pin and certificate. Special recognition and our thank you for your 
service goes out to: 

John Bissell • Tom A. Morton • Dan Papp • Phil E. Persails • Harvey Higgins • Jonathan 
Ray • Lee White and Heide White 

We encourage all veterans to self-identity by checking off the box on their      
membership page. 

The Wednesday Guitar Group is growing. Last week there were 11 participants! 
Come out to the lodge to share in the music and comrade. Don’t play a musical              
instrument? Come and listen! Your support is important to the players.  

The ladies are busy getting ready for the Children’s Christmas Party. They       
already have over 50 children signed up. Our Santa is a popular man and has three events 
on 12/ 9, so please get to the lodge by 11am. Crafts and Food will be available from 11am – 
1pm, however, Santa will arrive at the lodge at 11:15.  

Plans are in the works for the New Year’s Eve Party. This will be a ticketed affair. 
The Ghost Riders will be the band and the menu will be announced shortly. Rumor has it 
that it will be Prime Rib. Look for it on your Weekly “Week At A Glance” or on Facebook.  

Again, a huge thank you to all the members who volunteer at our lodge. If it    
wasn’t for you, we wouldn’t have such a wonderful lodge to go to! 

Merry Christmas! 

Lee White 

Governor 

 

               

Are you a new member?  Hopefully, you’ve enjoyed one of our many fun events in 

the park, or dinner and dancing, Sunday morning breakfast, or Line Dancing with 

Duffy, or perhaps 3 Chord guitar lessons.  Those are a few of the benefits of being a 

Moose Member, but do you really know what your membership dues pays for?  

The kids we support at Mooseheart, the seniors at Moosehaven, the many        

Community service activities we participate in are just an example.  Want to learn 

more?  Attend a quick Member Orientation and after join us for a Free breakfast.  

New members only, January 21, 2018.  Look for a personal invitation 

       coming your way.  Hope to see you there! 



PAST REGENT’S chapter chatter 

Nov 28, 2017   

 

Greetings Everyone,  

 

                  It seems with the Holidays upon us, time is just flying by.  I’m turning in my 
article late, but for once, I’m not the only one.  I think that perhaps Thanksgiving delayed 
us all. 

                   I hope everyone had a Happy Thanksgiving, I know I did. I got to see most of 
our large family. We had some drive and fly in, which made it even more special.  

                  A big Thank You, goes out to Donna Sleeter aka Aunt Donna, she did it again.  
She made a wonderful Thanksgiving dinner, along with her cook team, Mike (her husband) Lydia and Jeanne.  Of course, 
it would not have been a complete success without the donated side dishes from Phil, Patti, Heide, Charly, Lee, and      
myself. If I forgot anyone my apologies, and thank you to all that provided a great early Thanksgiving for our members, 
and most especially for all of you that came out to eat!  You are appreciated very much.  

                    Speaking of Dinners for December.  We have many Monday, Tuesday and Friday nights that have no           
volunteers signed up to cook.  No Cooks mean No Dinners!  Once again, we implore you to volunteer and make your   
favorite dinner.  We need your help, just let us know you are willing, and we can find kitchen helpers for you. Just let 
someone know you are interested. We need YOU! 

                   Our Children’s Christmas Party, Dec. 9th. From 11:00 – 1:00pm. Santa is on a tight schedule, so we encourage 
you to be on time so your child will receive their gift from Santa himself starting at 11:15.  The last date you can sign up is 
Sunday, Dec. 3rd.   Santa’s helpers need to have enough time to shop and wrap all the gifts. WOTM will be getting together 
in the dining room to wrap gifts on Wednesday, Dec. 6th,  @ 6:30 PM, many hands make for light work, please come out 
and help Santa’s Elves. Our next meeting will be held Dec. 14th,  it is our annual WOTM Christmas party.  The board of 
Officers will provide the main dish, if you could bring a pot luck side dish we would appreciate it.  We will also have a $20 
gift exchange...if you bring a gift you will be in the exchange, but it is not a requirement to join us for the Christmas party.  
We hope you will come out for an evening of food, friends and fun..  

          Tuesday’s  from 6:00 – 8:00 – Free Dance lessons with Duffy  

          Wednesday’s at 6:00pm - Come out for Frank and Dave’s 3 cord guitar clinic and jam.  

          Thursday’s – 6:00pm Street Taco’s for a $1.00 and we draw for the Queen of Hearts . 

          Events are subject to change. 

                      Have you noticed the  membership promotion?  There are flyers around the Lodge as well as in this          
newsletter and last month’s newsletter.  The WOTM of our Lodge is offering a 25% savings on a 2 year renewal.  Pay 
only $45 (usually $60)) and your dues are taken care of for 2 years.  Already paid your dues, that’s  OK take advantage of  
the savings now and add two more years!  Got a new member to sign up?  Now’s the time, she will benefit too, only $65   
covers the Moose International application fee and 2 years dues.  Just remember, you MUST PAY THE CHAPTER do not 
go online.  This is an internal special so the discount is being paid by our Chapter; therefore, the payments have to be 
submitted to the Chapter only.  Questions? Call Charly (Recorder) at 760-310-8030 or email WOTMCharly@sherline.com. 

                  We have enclosed a flyer on  our New Year’s Eve party, details are still being worked out.  So pricing and the 
menu will be added later.  This flyer is more of a save the date and to let you know who the band is for the evening. 
Please let a LOOM or WOTM officer know if you would like to volunteer to help with this event.  

                  I would like to ask that you keep Ben Smith, Marge Crawford, Ginny Stigen and their families in your 
thoughts and most  importantly in your prayers, during this difficult time.   

In Friendship always,  

Cindy Mintz 

Sr. Regent (protem} Bar Manager 

 

“”I can do things you cannot, you can do things I cannot;         

TOGETHER  we can do great things.” 

-Mother Teresa



 

 

 

What’s Happening with the Moose Riders? 

 

           President, Dogman was touring Australia and New Zealand last month.  
Seven of our group joined up with the Extreme South Riders on November 11th for a great ride to El Centro.  We visited the 
El Centro lodge, stayed the night at the Rodeway Inn and had a great time socializing around the pool.  The weather cooper-
ated and we all had a great ride.   

  There will be no meeting in December, however we have a scheduled ride on Saturday, December 2nd at 10 AM.  
We’ll meet at the Lodge and head out to Cooks Corner for a nice ride.  All are invited and as usual, you do not need a motor-
cycle to join us. 

  Don’t forget tickets are still available for the “Ice Chest” fundraiser.  The proceeds will be sent to CA/NEV to assist in 
updating Camp Ross (Mooseheart) and to help purchase laptops for the graduating Seniors at Mooseheart.  You won ’t want 
to pass up on  the alcohol, beer, and other goodies nicely packed in a blue ice chest on wheels.  Ticket prices are 1 for $5 or 
6 for $20.  See one of our Escondido Riders if you’re interested in tickets.  The winning ticket will be drawn on 12/20 so you’ll 
have it in plenty of time for the holidays. 

  Next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, January 28th.  We’ll meet at 10 AM for a quick meeting and weather permitting 
follow it with a local ride.    A trip to Idyllwild after the first of the year is on the agenda and hopefully we’ll be coming up with at 
least one ride a month.   

           We  hope you remember that joining us is not just about what we can do for you, but also how you can contribute and 
volunteer to help out.  As always, you don’t have to have a bike to be a Moose Rider, EVERYONE is welcome, but you do 
need to want to have FUN! 
   Merry Christmas and Happy New Years! 

 

 

IN THIS LODGE……. 

We are HELPFUL 

We ACHIEVE GOALS 

We have FUN 

We are COURTEOUS 

We are PATIENT 

We are FRIENDS 

We are SUCCESSFUL 

We work TOGETHER 

WE ARE A TEAM 



 





 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

LookinG for serviCes?  Don’t know who to CaLL or who to trust?   

Now you do...Call one of our fraternal members, support their  business 

 

EVENT PLANNING 

As a member one of your benefits is use of the Lodge and Park for  special functions! Are 

you planning a wedding, anniversary, birthday or celebration...Why not plan it at the Lodge 

or our beautiful park?  

For Details contact:  Bonnie Holbrook: 760-807-2334 

  Or Sherry Eide-760-579-1333 

Do you have a favorite charity?  Do you want to help the organization raise funds.  Think 

about a  function at the Lodge.  We can work with you to create a great fundraiser if you will 

chair the committee to manage the event.  Think about it!  Your Lodge Home has many         

attributes that will serve you and your charitable organization as well. 



DECEMBER 2017 Newsletter 

For up-to-date information, check our website at : 

www.moose1874.org 
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